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Wild Oyster 2020 was a great entry back into Lightning sailing! As always Carolina Yacht Club put on a great event, even 

in these interesting times. Wild Oyster has always been a favorite regatta of ours. Lenny Krawcheck, regatta chair and 

Kate O’Donnell, CYC Sailing Director, did a wonderful job with the event, giving the class another great regatta. The top-

notch racing and hospitality is second to none. If you have access to a Lightning, you need to come to Wild Oyster. It is 

an awesome time, both in the parking lot and on the water, surrounded by friends and fun! 

The conditions were great, we started out Saturday morning with stiff cool NE-ish breeze, but it settled into a nice, gusty 

12-18 with some big blasts coming down the course. Big tides this weekend made for ripping current and intense chop 

on the harbor Saturday. Walking the parking lot Saturday afternoon, you could see there had been some carnage on the 

course earlier that day. The elements made for some gnarly capsizes, breakdowns, and blow-ups, us included, with a 

boom vang block exploding in race 2! Sunday the wind had diminishing to 6-10 knots of shifty breeze, but race 

committee got the necessary races in to complete the series. A big thanks to the race committee team for keeping up 

with the constantly changing conditions and putting on a great regatta. 

People had asked about our setup this weekend, we used North Sails, M5 Main and M5A+ Jib. After a two-year racing 

hiatus, we were a little rusty, and these new sails definitely made the difference. Big shout out to Brian Hayes, for all his 

assistance with setup and tuning, as well as, answering a million questions. Our strategy going into this regatta was to be 

conservative on the starts (especially with the big ebb tides) and sail our own race. We tried to keep clean lanes, sail to 

the breeze and keep the “bow down and rumbling”. Saturday afternoon we left the dock, setup for medium breeze and 

immediately changed to the heavy air setting before the first race. Sunday, we started at medium and shifted to the light 

setting as the wind diminished throughout the afternoon. This weekend, our backstay and traveler were an integral part 

of our transition through these conditions. Fortunately, our team has sailed in the Lightning for some years now, and we 

are greats friends. No matter what the conditions, our communication is fluid, and we know what to expect from one 

another. This pays big in the breezy events; and it also makes for a lot of fun!  

We were excited to be sailing again and cannot wait to see everyone again at the next event. The Wild Oyster is always a 

fantastic regatta, I hope everyone can come next year and experience what fall sailing in the Holy City has to offer! 

A special thank you to Priscilla Parker for taking some fantastic photos Click on the link to see more! 

   

https://www.priscillaparker.com/Wild-Oyster-Regatta-2020/?fbclid=IwAR3VOw73xbl-s7eCBi_jYMjoDwp-SpxBEW2RYSccN2u2rJ2Be8bdJQq-mao


 


